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18/00904/F: Glebe Farm, Boddington Road, Claydon. 
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Claydon with Clattercote Parish Council object to this proposal for the following reasons:

The proposal will see a significant increase in general traffic volume on the local network. The Parish Council are concerned about the impact this will have on the roads in the village which already have issues with large vehicles attempting to drive through the village and then getting stuck. On the Fenny Compton Road large vehicles ignore the weight limit on the railway bridge which has resulted in damage to the bridge. There are only three narrow lanes into the village with limited passing places. These issues have been raised numerous times with the County and District Councillors and they are looking into the different options to try to alleviate this. Clearly adding such a large development to the area will be counterproductive. 

Some of the issues with large vehicles getting stuck in the village seem to be caused by Sat Navs sending drivers into Claydon as a cut through and we believe that, although the applicant states that access will be via their farm which is on one of the quieter roads, it is still likely that Sat Navs will take drivers through the village therefore the traffic problems will be exacerbated.

The proposal is detrimental to the setting, character and appearance of the canal conservation area. Claydon is currently a very rural village with no street lighting. There will of course be a need for lighting at the proposed marina which will create light pollution and will dramatically change the character of the area. Also, with the lack of streetlighting in Claydon and there being only one footpath in the village, the additional traffic will increase the danger posed to parishioners walking in the village as in most places they have to walk on grass verges or on the road which is particularly dangerous at night time.

The parish council are concerned that although the application states that boats will be recreational only, this will be difficult to enforce and therefore there is a risk that the boats will be used for residential purposes.

The parish council do not believe there is a need for a dry dock in Claydon as these facilities are already offered nearby in Fenny Compton.

The proposed development falls into a flood risk vulnerability category that is inappropriate to the Flood Zone in which the application site is located. 

The parish council would like to be informed of the date for the application to be discussed at committee so they can send a representative if possible.

Regards

Kirsty Buttle
Clerk/RFO
Claydon with Clattercote Parish Council
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